
 

Hanslope Parish Council 
 

Minutes of a Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday 14th November 2011 at 7.30 pm 

  

Councillors attending; Mr Reynolds (Chairman), Mr Cook, Mr Geary, Mrs Green, 

                                        Mrs Hetherington, Mr Lancaster, Mrs Mobley, Mr Palmer 

 

Clerk;                              Mr McDonald 

 

Item 1 Apologies; 

Mrs Hayward 

 

Item 2 Declarations of interest’s statement; 

Mrs Hetherington declared an interest in Item 7 re The Hanslope Clarion 

 

Item 3 Acceptance of the Minutes of the October 2011 meeting 

The Council resolved; “To accept the minutes as a true record of the October 2011 meeting”  

 

Item 4 Matters arising not covered by agenda items 

Old Bus Garage gates (Item 12) reminder to owner to be sent ref security and safety 

 

Item 5 Rob Ward; neighbourhood Manager M.K.Council 

Not available due to health issue 

 

Item 6 Hatton Court; possible planning application 

Neil Hollingsworth and Roger Bristow joined the meeting and showed plans for the  

development  of Hatton Court into residential properties which were felt to be more 

marketable. The Parish Council was interested and suggested that if a formal planning 

application was made that the development of the existing buildings should be the first 

phase 

 

Item 7 Parish Council Newsletter 

The Council resolved; “To publish the September and March issues as per the existing 

arrangement and to amalgamate the December and June issues within the Hanslope 

Clarion” 

 

 



Item 8 Parish council Notice Boards 

These have been repainted/refurbished 

 

Item 9 Finance 

a. The account for the month was examined and the Council resolved; “To approve and  

sign cheques to the value of £3,464.34 to cover outstanding bills and commitments” 

b. The Council considered the first draft of the 2012/2013 budget which is carried 

forward to the January 2012 meeting 

c. Anti Wind Farm expenditure; carried forward to the December meeting, Save Our 

Salcey committee members to be invited to attend 

 

Item 10 Correspondence 

a. List of outstanding road safety issues to be updated and forwarded to Milton Keynes 

Council with a request for update by December 12th 

b. Housing land availability assessment 2012/2012; carried forward to the December 

meeting 

c. Clerk to respond to e mail from a local resident who expressed dissatisfaction 

regarding the recent Wind Farm Parish Poll result 

d. Response to be sent to St James the Great PCC requesting further information 

regarding a funding request 

e. Clerk to forward an e mail, from a local resident regarding an information search, to 

the Hanslope Historical Society 

 

Item 11 Planning 

11/02185/ful             Front and rear extensions, internal alterations 

                                   65 Hartwell Road, no objection 

11/02225/ful             Rear Conservatory 

                                   4 Nevill Close, no objection                                                                                                                 

 

Item 12 Councillors Reports 

Mrs Hayward supplied a written report from the New Building Sub-Committee 

Mr Lancaster reported from the Ward Forum meeting 

 

Item 13 Ongoing Business 

Newsletter, suggested items for inclusion; Wind Farm update, Parking issues, New building 

update, Recreation Ground rules ref dogs 

 

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting  

At 11.05 pm 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


